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EPA Submits Final Rules Identifying PFAS as Hazardous Substances 
 

By: Erica J. Shell, Member, Environmental Law Group 

 
The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has submitted final rules that 
affect businesses that manufactured or used PFAS substances and establish maximum 
contaminant levels (MCLs) for drinking water. 
 
On April 19, 2024, the EPA submitted a final rule for publication that identifies two 
polyfluoroalkyl and perfluoroalkyl substances as hazardous substances under the 
Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA). 
These substances are PFOA and PFOS, two of the most common PFAS substances. In a 
related enforcement discretion policy, EPA clarified that it intends to focus enforcement on 
parties who significantly contributed to the release of PFAS compounds into the 
environment, including businesses that manufactured or used PFAS and other industrial 
parties. This designation requires immediate reporting of PFOA and PFOS releases into 
the environment, also imposes liability on responsible parties for past releases, and 
requires notification to purchasers of property about the storage, release, or disposal of 
these substances on the property.   
  
On April 10, 2024, the EPA also finalized maximum contaminant levels (MCLs) for six PFAS 
compounds, which set legally enforceable levels in drinking water and set separate 
standards for PFAS mixtures containing at least two of four PFAS substances. EPA’s 
drinking water standards require public water systems to monitor for these substances by 
2027 and engage in ongoing compliance monitoring. Beginning in 2027, drinking water 
systems must provide information to the public about the concentrations of these 
substances. By 2029, public water systems must implement procedures to reduce PFAS 
levels if monitoring shows that drinking water levels exceed these MCLs. Also in 2029, 
public water systems must inform the public if MCLs are exceeded and take steps to reduce 
levels of PFAS in their drinking water. 
 
  



Copyright 2024 Bodman PLC. Bodman has prepared this for informational purposes only. Neither this message nor the information contained in this 

message is intended to create, and receipt of it does not evidence, an attorney-client relationship. Readers should not act upon this information 

without seeking professional counsel. Individual circumstances or other factors might affect the applicability of conclusions expressed in this message. 

 

If you have questions about how the new EPA rules might affect your business please 
contact the author or any member of Bodman’s Environmental Law Group. Bodman 
cannot respond to your questions or receive information from you without establishing an 
attorney-client relationship and clearing potential conflicts with other clients. Thank you for 
your patience and understanding. 
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